

SUMMER 1992



Wes Licht provided carriage rides at the June 13 summer event. Pictured are Michael and Linda Slavney and their daughters Andrea and Natalia.

Their love of nature and the outdoors inspired Jane and Wes Licht to develop and manage a wet prairie at their home, a 15 acre farm in the Town of Dunn.

This event, like many others at the Licht's home was an outdoor education experience for visitors who participated in nature walks and carriage rides and marvelled at the newly-born colt and the flop-eared bunnies.

Token Creek Update

Progress continues on the Token Creek Streambank Easement Project. An informational meeting was held on March 16 at the Windsor Town Hall with "standing room only" attendance. The goal of the project is to improve water quality in Token Creek watershed through the creation of permanent buffer strips, which act as filters for the creek. Since Token Creek and the Yahara River are the major feeder streams to Madison's chain of lakes, protection of water quality at the source will be a benefit to all who enjoy Dane County lakes.

DCNHF is currently meeting with interested landowners to provide more information about the easement project. The procedure is as follows: landowners and DCNHF work out a management agreement for the buffer strips which provide the basis of the easement document. Examples of management practices that might be

included as terms in an easement are prohibitions on dumping and spraying, the restoration of native vegetation, moving grazing away from the streambank, or mowing to keep out woody vegetation. The landowner is compensated for value through "before and after the easement" appraisals of the buffer strip. The easement is attached to the deed and the land stays in the family. DCNHF is responsible for upholding the terms of the easement in perpetuity.

This project has been made possible by a grant from the Wisconsin Stewardship Fund and the Dane County Conservation Fund.

The next meeting of interested landowners is Tuesday, September 15 at 7:00 p.m. at the home of DCNHF Board Member, John Hutchinson. Contact our office for more details (258-9797).

Thank You, MCF!

The Madison Community Foundation awarded DCNHF a three-year \$90,000 grant to facilitate administration and education related to the Token Creek project.

The Dane County Natural Heritage Foundation expresses its thanks and appreciation to MCF for sharing this vision of a longterm environmental project that will improve the quality of life in Dane County.

Congratulations

To DCNHF Conservation
Director, William Pray O'Connor,
who is currently serving on the
Board of Directors of the national
Land Trust Alliance. DCNHF is
a sponsor member of this organization.



1991 Stewardship Award recipient and friend of DCNHF, Bud Morton, died on Saturday, June 6, 1992. The Foundation will miss his wisdom and sense of humor as expressed in his "Letters from Mother Nature":

"People seem to forget that it took me (Mother Nature) millions and millions of centuries to create a system that would provide subsistence for its many forms of life, and that man's carelessness, greed, and irresponsibility can utterly destroy it within one

Bud Morton devoted his life to keep this from happening.

Licht's Receive Honor

Jan Zimmermann

The annual Arbor Day potluck sponsored by the Town of Dunn Parks Commission on April 24 honored an outstanding couple for their long-standing commitment to community service and the preservation of natural land-scapes.

Jane Licht, a Dane County Natural Heritage Foundation Board Member, and her husband Wes Licht join previous winner (and DCNHF Board Member) Cal DeWitt, in receiving the Town of Dunn "Stewardship Award" for their considerable individual accomplishments and contributions in environmental preservation and education.

Jane provided strong regional leadership in the area of environmental legislation in the early 1980's, particularly with regard to the first Wetlands bill. During her three terms as a Dane County Board Supervisor, Jane also served on the Dane County Parks Commission and was instrumental in development of the Nine Springs E-Way system. Jane is currently the Dane County Register of Deeds.

Wes Licht, a teacher at Glendale Elementary School, has taken his activities beyond the classroom by providing years of leadership with the Wisconsin Association for Environmental Education. Wes also served on the Town of Dunn Parks Commission as Chair from 1981 to 1991. He coordinated development of the Dunn Bicycle Trail Guide, initiated the annual Arbor Day community tree planting and potluck program, and created and led the annual Dunn stewardship tour. Wes also initiated the unique shared management and funding concept for the Dunn neighborhood park system, and pursued the purchase and funding sources for the Dunn Heritage Park, a lakefront natural park in the town.

In Appreciation

The Dane County Natural Heritage Foundation gratefully acknowledges the gifts from friends and family in memory of the following individuals:

Joyce Erdman

Bill Lunney and Judie Pfeifer Walter and Jean Meanwell

Art Thomsen

Vera Bauman Bernard "Bud" Morton

Elaine & Mark Tjoelker
Jane and Wes Licht
Mr. & Mrs. David Cuff
Harland Everson
Harold & Evelyn Galbraith

Special Thanks To:

Michael Slavney - color copies of aerial photos Helen Henry - Stewardship Award plaques Larry Cook & Ron Thompson - volunteer service Sara Bolz and Kay Liddicoat - The Island Gallery



Welcome Susan McDonald

The Foundation welcomes television journalist, and attorney Susan McDonald to membership on the Board of Directors. Active in Madison Audubon Society, and The International Crane Foundation, she is currently operating a freelance photography and writing business called "Wild Images". Susan's talents and expertise will make her a valuable Board Member.

New Members

Allan and Jennifer
Cargille
Dr. Edward and
Harriet Boldon
Bob and Jean Hastings
Cy Kabat
Brad and Geri Murphy
Vera Bauman
Meredith and Ann
Ostrum
Dr. and Mrs. Phil
Grimm
Jan and Steve Schur
Steve Schooler

Ruth Dumesic
Dr. William Flader
Gene Roark
Marian Laines
Hilda McVoy
Ron Lewis
Lowell Frautschi
Mary Robb
John and Ruth Morrissey
Madison Audubon Society
Woodman's Food Markets
CUNA Mutual Insurance
Services

1992 Stewardship Awards

Honored this year for their commitment to the environment were:

Marian Kerr Howard & Nancy Mead The Black Earth Creek Watershed Association

Thank you to the following businesses and individuals were instrumental in sponsoring the 1992 Stewardship Awards:

The Architectural Arts Co.

Bank One, Madison Capitol City Distribution Fontana Sports Specialties General Casualty Companies Goodman's Jewelers The Island Gallery The John J. Frautschi Foundation Klipstein Insurance Services The Lydia Lunney Foundation M & I Banks Madison Dairy Produce Madison Gas & Electric Madison-Kipp Corporation Madison Newspapers, Inc. Marshall Erdman & Associates Marshall Field's McFarland State Bank National Guardian Insurance Oscar Mayer Foods Corporation Placon Corporation Suby, Von Haden & Associates Sycom, Inc. Tri-North Builders Vandewalle & Associates Webcrafters, Inc. Wheeler, Van Sickle & Anderson WISC-TV Wisconsin Power and Light WKOW - TV Woodman's Food Markets Zillman Advertising & Marketing

City/Zip_



1992 Stewardship Award Keynote Speaker - Nina Leopold Bradley

Zimbrick, Inc. Thomas and Shaila Bolger Robert and Anne Bolz Nan Cheney James and Lisa Cummings Cal and Ruth DeWitt Helen Henry Joseph and Lola Hickey John and Judith Hutchinson Bud and Marilyn Jordahl Bea Kabler Jane and Wes Licht William G. Lunney and Judie Pfeifer Jean and Walter Meanwell Stacey and Walt Meanwell Thomas and Nancy Mohs Gail and Dan Shea Michael and Linda Slavney Dr. and Mrs. H.K. Tenney Jan and Scott Zimmermann

Stewardship Projects in the Works

The DCNHF Stewardship Committee is currently working on two potential land acquisition projects in Dane County. One is just south of Madison and the other is in the Token Creek area. We hope to be able to provide details as progress allows.

The committee also continues to follow through on the inquiries we receive from landowners requesting information on land conservation options.

If you are interested in the conservation of your land and would like more information on conservation easements or other protective measures, please contact our office at 258-9797.

Please make checks payable to Dane County Natural

Heritage Foundation. Thank you!

	cut and return	
	p date on your label to see if it's time to renew there is no date, please consider becoming a Please send me information on: How to make a gift through my will How to make a gift of real estate	Send to: Dane County Natural Heritage Foundation 333 W Mifflin, Suite 106 Madison, WI 53703 608-258-9797
Name	Contributions a	re tax-deductible as provided by law.

Jean Meanwell Honored

Ruth Oppedahl

Friends, family and colleagues honored Jean Meanwell upon her retirement at a reception on May 13. Jean taught for over twenty years at Van Hise Middle School and contributed greatly to the school through her dedication to the education of youth. Jean's love for the environment, and interest in birds and bicycling, have taken her and her husband Walter around the world, yet she is a true believer in acting locally, as demonstrated though her active involvement with DCNHF as a Board Member. She requested no gifts, but her colleagues wanted to honor her in a special way, so they suggested contributions to the Dane County Natural Heritage Foundation. In a wonderful suprise to the Foundation, and a tremendous tribute to Jean, the contributions totalled over \$3,000. Many thanks to the following:

James Adams Diane Alsmo Anonymous John & Nancy Bach Charles Baird Ann & James Baxter Laurel Behrens Benjamin & Marilyn Benson Rod & Coletta Bina Ted & Elaine Boehlke Thomas & Shaila Bolger Catherine Caro-Bruce Paul Buckalew Dale & Lynn Buckmaster Dennis & Catherine Buege Bill & Lynne Bush Nan Cheney Gerald & Eleanor Chipman Richard & Vicki Chvala Thomas & Marcella Claridge Phillip & Nancy Cole Elizabeth & Scott Cooper Robert & Helen Cooper

John Dalv John & Editta Dopp Susan Dopp Richard & Doris Dubielzig **Jean Edgren** Jim & Suzanne Effland James & Winnifred Emery Thomas & Mary Anne **Farley** Mary Ann Fitzsimmons Jerry & Pleasant Frautschi **Jennifer Danforth** Anna Garner-Strickon Constantine & Helene Georgalan Tim & Kathy Goldsworthy Jack & Harriet Gorski Richard Graf Ted & Linda Gunkel Joan Hallingstad Pamela Heaney Donovan & Eileen Hein-John & Kathryn Horton

John & Judith Hutchinson Lee & Mary Ihlenfeldt Jerry & Joan Indermark Carroll & Lois Iverson Ellen Johnson Bea Kabler John Kaiser Beverly Katter Laurie Koenecke Jerry & Joan Kuypers John & Nancy Lager James & Alice Leidel Wes & Jane Licht William Lunney & Judie Pfeifer Constance Malak Geraldine Malak Louise Marston Mike & Dot Marty Bernhard & Louise Mautz Ken & Mary Maxwell Arthur & Pat McClure Iulia McGivern Richard & Esther McIntosh Walter, Mark, Walt & Stacev Meanwell Marvin Meissen Robert Mercer Phyllis Metcalf **Judith Moore** Carol Mullen Mary Anne Nicholson Lonnie Nofzinger William O'Connor Norman & Darlene Olson Michael & Karen Pasch Delbert & Rosella Paulman James & Joan Perry Randall & Patricia Peters Susan Policello Mary Powers Mary Catherine Ramirez Harriet Riley Dorothy Roberts John Sabatini Mark & Mollee Sager Ronald Savoy John & Janice Schleisman

Toby & Peggy Sherry George & Joyce Steinmetz Rodney & Cathy Sturm James & Linda Svanoe Gail & David Swan Vicki Swedish **James Sybers** Marj Thielke Ngoc & Di Tran Larry & Esther Travis Thomas & Geraldine Vale Van Hise Middle School Michael & Mary Vena Kim Vergeront Barbara Widder Robert Wiedholz Roger & Maj Wiese Joan Wilberding William & Jacqueline Wilker Richard & Joan Wischmeier Robert & Mary Yost Jan Zimmermann

Dane County Natural Heritage Foundation

333 West Mifflin, Suite 106 Madison, Wisconsin 53703 608-258-9797

William G. Lunney
President
John B. Hutchinson
Vice President of Organization
James C. Cummings
Treasurer
Robert M. Bolz
Secretary

BOARD OF DIRECTORS Norman C. Anderson Thomas E. Bolger Nan Chenev Cal DeWitt Daniel W. Erdman Helen Henry Harold C. Jordahl Bea Kabler Richard Kalvelage Jane Licht Susan McDonald Jean D. Meanwell Michael Slavney Gail B. Shea Richard Zillman Janis L. Zimmermann

Ruth Oppedahl Program Director

William P. O'Connor Conservation Director

Jean Meanwell Ruth Oppedahl Newsletter Editors NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION U.S. POSTAGE PAID PERMIT NO. 245 MADISON, WI

